
 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
What a scorcher!  Well done to students as they coped with the heat at school this week. We have very few 
air-conditioned classrooms, so their resilience was tested and they still remained motivated.   
 
Assemblies this week have focused on our House system and how we use competition between forms and 
year groups to raise standard and also provide opportunities for students to get involved in school activities. 
We have also been snagging our lunch systems, please read below for an update on lunches and other key 
events and news this week.  
 

Shortened Lunches Update:  

Thank you to those parents who contacted me directly. I have been made aware that there has been some 
commentary on Facebook from parents who are unhappy with this change to the way that the school day is 
structured, and I was so pleased that some parents reached out to me personally.  We are unable to engage 
on social media because we don’t have the capacity to respond on a multitude of platforms – but via email – 
that works well for schools. So please contact us in the first instance if you have a concern.  

We are actively seeking a resolution to the issues raised by parents. Our senior team have been checking 

down with the lunch team and we are very confused by the social media commentary around there being no 

food.  I went down to the dining room yesterday and there was hot food left over at both lunches.  I suspect 

that the issue was to do with sandwiches.   

With the change in the weather, very few children wanted hot food and sandwiches were selling faster than 

expected. When the sandwich cabinet is empty, students just need to request sandwiches and the kitchen 

will make more.  We are very careful to manage our perishable food effectively and avoid food waste as 

much as possible. This is a financial and environmental priority for us so an occasional empty sandwich        

bar is the result of careful resources management.  Of course each day is changeable depending on the           

daily choices students make but rest assured that we will always find something for a student if they            

let us know they haven't eaten.  

What improvements have happened so far? 

• We have spoken to all tutor groups about the benefits of ordering a grab bag – this means                          

that students can order the sandwich they want, they will not have to queue, they can eat                  

outside and we made sure students also know that if they do find there is no food left for                        

any reason they should tell a member of staff and the catering team will make them a                          

sandwich of their choice. As a result of our push in assemblies and form times, grab bag                        

ordering went from single figures on the first few days of term to over 80 yesterday –                               

this alleviated queuing and also ensured that students got the sandwich and food they                                   

wanted.  

• Today and yesterday, the catering team prepared additional sandwiches and                                         
baguettes to ensure they don't run out. I hope that this made a difference – please                                        

check with your child if they had been affected in the previous days.  

• We have been monitoring the lunchtimes and all students with the exception of                                                
a couple have finished eating well before the end of lunchtime. We have noticed                                                 
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this week in the hot weather that some students are returning to the meal cabin after their main meal to 

buy extra drinks and ice pops.   

• In terms of queuing – initial delays were caused by students without finger prints or dinner cards -  but 

yesterday with 10 mins to go there was no queue at either the meal cab, coffee lounge or dining room 

and the seated rooms were empty of students.  I will continue to monitor this as the weeks go by and 

check that year 7 in particular settle into our new routine.   

Will we be reviewing the changed lunch timings? 

The change to the shorter lunchtime is part of a wider strategic shift in raising standards and a shortened 
lunchtime in a majority of secondary schools has been shown to raise standards and ensure that learning in 
school is more purposeful.  

It also brings us in line with government recommendations of 32.5 hours. Please follow the link here: 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1169482

/Case_Studies-Minimum_Length_School_Week.pdf 

This DFE guidance about school day structures has several case studies about how other schools manage 
their lunch times.  Some lunches in other schools are less than 35 minutes – we feel that we can make this 
timing work just as they do in other schools.  

We feel confident that we can resolve the current issues and have placed a series of mitigations in place to 
alleviate most of the concerns raised. At this point, we need time to see how the changes take hold as 
students get used to new systems.  

We will be reviewing the changed system just before half term. Our monitoring of both the queues and the 
dining room will be recorded and then we will have a fuller picture of the impact of the change and can send 
stats and updates to parents as part of our period of trial and review. 

See our school website for the Week A and B menu choices 

 After School Club Late Bus 

 
As we mentioned in last week’s 
bulletin, we are investigating the 
viability of a late bus for students 
attending after school clubs, 
homework clubs and Year 11 
revision sessions, who are not able 
to travel home by themselves, or be 
picked up by a parent.  If we were to 
provide a late bus service, we would 
potentially run 2 route options 
depending on demand. These are 
listed here. 
 
To make this financially viable, we would need to ask for contributions from parents                                         
whose children would use this service. This would be approximately £4 for each use                                           
and would be payable via Wisepay per half term block. We ask that you take 1 minute                                                 
to complete this very short survey about how your child would travel home from an                                               
afterschool club. To allow us to set this up as quickly as possible we need replies                                                            

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1169482/Case_Studies-Minimum_Length_School_Week.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1169482/Case_Studies-Minimum_Length_School_Week.pdf
https://www.ivanhoe.co.uk/schoolmeals


  

  

 
 
 
 
 
by Thursday 14th September  CLICK HERE FOR THE SURVEY 
  

RAAC in Schools 

 
You may have seen recent media coverage regarding Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC) and 

its use in educational settings. RAAC is a lightweight form of concrete; because it is weaker than regular 

concrete, concerns have been raised about its long-term durability. Department for Education (DfE) has 

recently changed its guidance to education settings on the management of RAAC to take a more 

precautionary approach and as a result areas in affected spaces will be vacated. 

We wanted to inform you that we are not affected by this decision as we do not have RAAC in any of our 

buildings and therefore they will continue to function as normal. We understand that parents may want to 

understand more about the support to educational settings to manage RAAC safely. You can read more 

through the article published by the DfE on the Education Hub.                                                              

(https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/) 

I hope that this offers reassurance. 
 

KS3 Art & Design Contribution 2023/2024 
 
To enable the Art and Design & Technology Departments to continue to provide a wide variety of 
opportunities for students to make and take-home products they design, we continue to ask for a voluntary 
contribution towards the cost of materials. 
 
Parents have always been happy to provide a voluntary contribution of one annual payment of £17, saving 
time on administration and will cover the cost of products made in Food Technology, Resistant 
Materials, Product Design, Textiles, Graphics, Art and Ceramics. If your child currently receives 
pupil premium funding, their products can be paid for by the school. Please tick the box on the form linked 
below if this applies to you.  
 
Our preferred method of payment is using Wisepay by logging in through the school website. Once in 
wisepay the Art & Design Contributions page can be found under the 'Trips & Visits' tab. If necessary,                        
we can accept cheques made payable to Ivanhoe School with your child’s name and form on the reverse, 
please contact the subject lead for further guidance n.williams@ivanhoe.co.uk  if this is your                          
preferred method of payment. 
 
Food Technology - Some ingredients will be provided by the School at a reduced cost. For                                   
those students wishing to develop their skills further additional ingredients can still be brought                              
in from home. 
  
For our records, please complete the Key Stage 3 Art, Design & Technology Contribution                                   
2023/2024 form, which will only take 2 minutes to do. Please follow the link below:  
https://forms.office.com/e/b6P7bijjyw 

 
Assembly Focus: 
 

We run a mix of House and Year Group Assemblies throughout the year. Next week’s                                                             
assemblies will be about: 
  

 
 

International Stand up to Bullying Week 

https://forms.office.com/e/fSa0NNgBdS
file://///IC-File03/staff_share/Admin/HeadsPA%20-%20Julie/Bulletin%20-%20HT/(https:/educationhub.blog.gov.uk/)
mailto:n.williams@ivanhoe.co.uk
https://forms.office.com/e/b6P7bijjyw


  

  

 
 
 
 
Opportunities for Conversations 
 

Each week we’ll let you know some of the topics being discussed in school so you can share 
conversations about them with your child.  
  

PSHRE 
  

Please find below information about next week’s topics for PSHRE.  If you have 
any queries regarding these, please contact our subject leader Claire Gee on 
c.gee@ivanhoe.co.uk. 
 
The curriculum resources for these all lessons are available on Moodle. 
  

Week A PSHRE w/c 11-09-23   

Year 7 – Healthy Friendships  

Year 8 – What are Balanced Diets  

Year 9 – Personal Safety  

Year 10 - Basic First Aid  

Year 11 – Careers Education 

 

Diversity Calendar 
 
September is East and South East Asian Heritage Month, a 
celebration and acknowledgement of the heritage, culture, history and 
lives of those from East and South East Asia. It’s a chance to shine a 
spotlight and learn more about the different communities who help to 
shape our society. 
  
All of these countries have an important history with Britain. This is 
mostly a result of war, colonisation, globalisation, and the 
British Empire. Today, people of East and South East Asian heritage 
are a significant part of the British population.  
 
 Our heritage is an important part of 
who we are. It is what is inherited 
from our ancestors or previous 
generations of our family. It can be 
things that you can touch and see: 
Property, Works of art, Books., or t 
could be things you do: Dance, Music 
and Crafts. 
 
Ask your child about which country 
their form are looking at for this 
interhouse competition.  
  

 
 
 

mailto:c.gee@ivanhoe.co.uk


  

  

 
 

  

 

What’s coming up… 

  
Weds 20th September 5-7pm Open evening for Yr7 and 10 Autumn 2024 starters 

  
Sat 23rd September Ashby School Campus Tours for students interested in joining the 

sixth form in 2024 

Tues 3rd October  Current Year 7 Settling in Parents Evening 3.20-5.20 

Sat 7th October Ashby School Campus Tours for students interested in joining the 
sixth form in 2024 

Weds 11th October  Year 9 Face to Face Parents Evening 

Friday 13th October End of Half Term 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enjoy the sun this weekend. 
Mrs Allford 


